Dear Parents and Guardians,

Welcome to the 2013-2014 School Year!  I am so pleased to have your child in my classroom this year, and I look forward to spending a fun and challenging school year together. My name is Lisa Pease, and I also look forward to partnering with you to ensure your student has a very successful fifth grade year! The following information will guide us in that direction.
Assignment Notebook: Entries include daily subject topics in Science and Social Studies. There will be Reading, Math and Writing entries when your student’s teacher of those subjects assigns them. The box will be checked if complete.  If there is no check but an OK with my initials, the work is in progress and will be completed at school the next day. If there is a circle in the check off spot, that means the work did not get completed during the day and is homework.  Please sign the book each night to acknowledge that you have seen what your child has been doing each day. Your student will also be responsible to write a learning statement at the bottom; it can make a great conversation starter! 
Take Home Folder: Inside the folder will be graded assignments and school information to keep at home. Please check the folder daily to help you monitor your child’s progress and keep you informed of school events. There will also be a Fifth-grade glossary to be used for homework and remain in the folder to be used at school. In the front cover you will find a Reading Calendar. Students should be reading 30 minutes outside of school time each day and tracking those minutes on the calendar. They are to turned in the first day of the following month.
Math:  Mr. Lucht and Mr. Beierle teach fifth grade Math.
Reading: Mrs. Hell and Mrs. Pease teach fifth grade Reading.

Project Based Writing and Research: Mrs. Deutsch teaches all sections.
SMART time: Mrs. Deutsch, Mrs. Hell and Mr. Lucht facilitate SMART time.
Recess: We have a thirty minute recess after lunch.  Please check the weather so your child has appropriate clothing to be outdoors.  Sometimes the day starts out nice and changes dramatically; it’s Wisconsin! It’s better to have a sweatshirt or jacket in case of chilly weather. In the winter please help your student remember boots, a hat and gloves.
Snack time:  Lunch is not until 11:30. Please help your child select a healthy snack to bring for the morning.  Things the district wellness committee consider okay include: fruit, 100% juice, yogurt, goldfish, graham & animal crackers, low-fat breakfast or granola bars, veggies, cheese, pretzels, bagels, unsweetened/low sugar cereal, popcorn, fig newtons, nuts, seeds, trail/cereal mixes without candy, dried fruits….  Things on the please don’t send list include: chips, candy, cookies, cakes, high sugar volume snacks, fun fruits…
Homework and Late work: Students are most successful when they complete their work each day.  However, not all students get on task, stay on task, and work at the same pace. All assignments are due the next day unless OK with my initials in the assignment notebook. A student who does not complete his/her work will stay in for recess to complete the assignment. Assignments are corrected and returned to the student for any needed “fix-its”, indicated by the word fix in the upper right corner. These must be fixed and turned back in before a grade will be issued. 
Questions and Concerns: If you have questions or concerns about anything during the school year, please let me know. Send a note, use the assignment notebook, phone before or after school (642-6720 ext. 3266), 

E-mail (peaeli@easttroy.k12.wi.us), 
or phone at home if necessary (262-378-1033).  

I am looking forward to a great 5th grade year! I hope it is filled with hard work, learning, and new adventures!
Mrs. Lisa Pease
